

COVID-19 - THIRD COMMUNIQUÉ

INFORMATION FOR INTERNATIONAL PARTNERS ABOUT EXTRAORDINARY MEASURES TO CONTAIN THE COVID 19 CORONAVIRUS

Madrid, 12 March 2020

Dear Partners,

Following on from the communiqué issued on Tuesday, 9 March 2020, please note that:

- Yesterday was the first day without face-to-face classes. All our schools will be delivering courses online.
- All the schools will stay open with a skeleton staff in order to deal with any
 contingency. The international offices, in particular, will deal with any query or
 issue concerning international students. <u>Students are requested to contact the
 international offices by email or telephone beforehand</u>.
- UPM guarantees that <u>any international exchange student who decides to return</u>
 <u>home</u> during the time that face-to-face classes are suspended <u>can, if they so wish,</u>

 <u>take the courses online from their respective country. Such students will have the right to distance assessment.</u>
- To date, there is no confirmed case of COVID-19 within our student body.

We will continue to provide updates as and when the situation changes. We will also follow up with the international students now studying at our university. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at *information.international@upm.es*.

Thank you very much for your cooperation and understanding under these exceptional circumstances.

Kind regards

José Miguel Atienza

Vice Rector for Academic Strategy and Internationalization